Maryland 4-H All Stars

Semi-Annual

Meeting Minutes

Date:  April 8, 2017

Location:  Queen Anne’s County 4-H Park

First Business Meeting

Big Chief, Jason Watt called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.  See attached meeting agenda.
Present – See attached Sign In Sheet and the registration sheet of the 33 All Stars in attendance.
Pledges:  The Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge were recited by all to open the meeting.
There was a moment of silence for members that have passed since the last meeting.  Those members are as follows with dates of passing and county:

Cynthia Dawson Ray  (7/1/16)  Montgomery

Margaret Llewellyn  (8/21/16)        Allegany

Nancy Malkus Spicer  (8/26/16)  Dorchester

Paul Coblentz  (7/30/16)                 Frederick

Eva Fisher  (9/25/16)                          Carroll

Annie Hoff  (10/14/16)                       Carroll

Nancy Eigenbrode  (11/8/16)         Frederick

Pearl Jane Stull  (11/16/16)               Howard

Doris Kirkland  (12/18/16)             Baltimore

George Breidenbaugh  (12/16)       Baltimore

Hilda Groves  (2/3/17)                         Talbot

Elwood P. Rill  (2/6/17)                      Carroll

James R. Moxley Jr.  (2/11/17)         Howard

Royce D. Simpson  (3/1/17)            Allegany

Robert Kirkland                             Baltimore

Scribe Report – Bob Durgin:  The minutes of the 2016 Semi-Annual Meeting held in Harford County were read.  A motion was made by Debbie Ross and seconded by Jenn Hiscock to approve the minutes of the 2016 Semi-Annual Meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
Medicine Man – Debbie Ross:  The account balances are:





Checking has a balance of:  $20,623.91

There was a motion to approve the Medicine Man Report made by Wanda Embrey and seconded by David Ross.  Motion passed.

Committee Reports:
Blackhall Loan – Joe Voshell:  See attached report.  There is one outstanding loan, #193.  This loan had one payment on February 22, 2017, but no other payment since.  Loan #194 has been paid in full.
Constitution – Wanda Embrey:  Big Chief will have the additional duties of being a member of the Board of Directors for the Maryland 4-H Foundation.  This will be added to the duties of the Big Chief in the Constitution and/or Procedures and presented at the Annual Meeting in June.

Daddy Jenks Memorial Park– Joe Voshell:  See attached report.  Met with Mr. Brown of J&L Stonework in November about the repairs needed to the Memorial at the National 4-H Center.  Repair work began on January 21 that included concrete pads for the benches, reset the benches, glued bench parts, and filled in sink hole.  This work cost $1,075.00 and invoice has been paid.  Also met with Mr. Paul Koehler, Sr. VP and GM at the 4-H Center and he is very pleased with the improvements to the memorial since many staff members use the benches in good weather.  

History – Cindy Bell:  No report.

Trail – Dawn Craumer:  The Trail is sent to 1747 and emailed to 782.  The cost per issue is over $1,800 and The Trail is sent 2 or 3 times a year.  Every county extension office receives a copy.  There have been some individuals that receive their Trail and it is suggested that they review the copy at their county’s extension office or from another All Star.
Social Media – Website – Cindy Bell:  People are looking at our website due to the comments that we have been receiving.

Social Media – Facebook - Amy Schnappinger:  Over 500 people have liked the page since it went active.  Please contact Amy with any comments.
Maryland 4-H Foundation – Amanda Clougherty:  

-The Maryland 4-H Clover News April 2017 is out and is written by 4-Hers.  It is basically the Foundation’s annual report.

-There will be a golf tournament.  Information will be out soon.

-Club week will be June 20-24.  There will be classes in the morning and other activities in the afternoon and evening.

-Camden Yards 4-H Day at the Orioles Ballpark is a fund raiser and will be part of Club week.

-There is an open position at the Foundation for a full time assistant to the Director.

-The Foundation’s Business Manager will be out until June.
-There have been grants to the clubs and counties for projects.  One example will be a Sheep and Goat Workshop with an expert in the field that will be open for all 4-Hers statewide.

-The 2017 Scholarship application period is open.  Scholarships can be used for trade, graduate school, or for first or another year of college.

-State Fair 4-H event schedule has many changes this year due to the school districts change in their schedule 

-There will be a paid part-time Foundation position to be an assistant at the State Fair.

District Reports


Western – Marvin Beckman:  See attached report.  It snowed in Garrett County yesterday.  All counties have held their meetings to consider potential candidates.  Garrett is working on fundraisers and county fair.

Central – Viola Noffsinger:  See attached report.  Howard County will be having a Basket Bingo on April 21.  Their budget is over $5,000 to support county activities and scholarships.  Frederick County has been judging record books and planning the 2017 All Star Interstate Conference.

Southern - Joan Mauritzen:  See attached report.  Calvert County has judged record books and helped at a 4-H Quarter Auction.  They have scouted new members and helped at the Communications Contest.  Anne Arundel County will be running the food booth at the Antique Tractor Pull in April.  They are developing the criteria for two scholarships.


Northern – Jenn Hiscock:  See attached report.  Harford County has judged record books and is planning for their Farm Fair and 4-H Camps.  Carroll County served as judges at their Public Speaking Contest and Demonstration Day.  They are also planning for their County Fair and 4-H Camps.  Baltimore County has elected new officers and have served as judges for record books and Public Speaking contest.

Upper Shore – Anne Schnappinger:  See attached report.  Queen Anne’s County judged record books and Public Speaking contest.  Also, they are planning their County Fair and manning the food booth at the Spring Livestock Show.  Cecil County wishes Ellen Larrimore speedy recovery after her surgery yesterday.  They honored Connie King for 50 years of 4-H volunteering.  Also, they are gearing up for their County Fair and are accepting scholarship applications.  Kent County held a Bake Sale and are planning for their County Fair.

Central Shore – Susan Behrens:  See attached report.  All Counties judged record books and helped at their Achievement programs.  All Counties are planning for their County Fairs.  Talbot County hosted the regional Public Speaking contest.


Lower Shore – No Report.

2017 Scouting Report – Cindy Bell:  See attached report.  There are nominations from 13 counties with 38 regular, 7 honorary, 11 resubmit regular, and 2 resubmit honorary.  The nominated names of all were read. These nominations will be voted upon by ballot at the second meeting today. 
Old Business:

Annual Conference - Amy Schnappinger:  Will be held on June 24, 2017 at the Howard County Fairgrounds.  Debbie Ross is collecting the registrations.  The registration form is attached.  The schedule of events has changed based on comments.  There will be less movement between buildings.
2017 Interstate Conference - Viola Noffsinger:  The 4-H All Star Interstate Conference will be July 13-16, 2017 in Frederick.  See flyer that was sent out for costs and schedule.  Thursday evening will be the welcome social.  Friday will be the tours at Gettysburg and Emmitsburg.  Saturday will be a walking tour of Frederick and an evening show.  Sunday will be vespers and fairwell.
50/50 Raffle – Jenn Hiscock:  Tickets and flyers are available.  Tickets will be sold until January 14, 2018 when the drawing will be held at the Maryland 4-H Awards Gala.  The raffle proceeds will go toward the 2018 State 4-H Congress and the 2018 National 4-H Congress.  Please buy and sell raffle tickets this year. 
New Business:
2018 Semi-Annual Conference:  Conference will be held in the Western District.  Details and information will be sent out.

All Star Cruises – Debbie Ross:  The 2016 cruise funds received from the cruise line and donation were distributed to Maryland, West Virginia, and Virginia All Stars as proportional to attendance.  The 2018 Cruise may be with the IFYE Cruise to Alaska departing from Vancouver, Canada.  More details will be sent out.
Adjournment:  There was a motion made by Cheryl Hill to adjourn the first meeting and it was seconded by Jenn Hiscock.  Motion passed.  The first business meeting was adjourned at      11:00 a.m.

Second Business Meeting

Big Chief, Jason Watt called the second business meeting to order at 11:18 a.m. 
Scout, Cindy Bell:  Explained the sign in sheet and that the second meeting column just needed initials.  She explained the ballots sheet that were handed out and the various ways to vote on the ballot.  She collected the ballots to count the votes for each nominee.  She reported back after counting the votes that all were approved by the vote. 
Adjournment:  A motion was made by Kay Stiles to adjourn the second business meeting and the motion was seconded by Susan Behrens.  Motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

A delicious luncheon was served by the Queen Anne’s County 4-H All Stars.  They also provided a wonder continental breakfast earlier in the morning as we arrived.  Many thanks go to Anne Schnappinger and the Queen Anne’s County All Stars for their hard work in preparing and serving the meals.  After the luncheon the group had fun and raised money with the Chinese Auction.

Attachments:


Agenda


Sign In List


Registration List


Blackhall Loan Report


Daddy Jenk’s Memerial Park Report
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District Reports for:  Western, Central, Southern, Northern, Upper Shore, and Central Shore


Scout’s Report


Annual Conference Registration


2017 Interstate Report

Submitted by,

Robert F. Durgin, Scribe

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

These minutes were approved at the Semi-Annual Meeting on Saturday, April 21, 2018.
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